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MEMORANDUM 
 
 

 
 
TO:  The Court   
 
FROM: Gregory Hilton, Clerk 
 
DATE: February 25, 2015 
 
RE: Revised March Schedule                                                                                                                                                                                               

March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, and 16, 2015 
                                                                      
   

Attached is the revised March Schedule of cases which supersedes that 
issued to the Court on January 29, 2015. 
 
 
GH:ceb 
attachment 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 

 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 
 

MONDAY, March 02, 2015 
 

 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01012/14* Brandi Wondrash vs. Chad Wondrash 
     No. 01052/14   In Re:  Naheem S. 
     No. 00073/14   Vicky Medford vs. Brigitte Cruz 
     No. 00550/14   Noel Tshiani vs. Marie Ntumba 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 – University of Baltimore 
 
     No. 02506/13   Samuel Cooper vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02360/13   John W. Fishback, III vs. Clerk, Circuit Court for 
                      Baltimore City 
     No. 00532/14   Donald l. Main vs. Frederick Memorial Hospital 
     No. 02447/13   Laquesha Lewis vs. State of Maryland 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 

 
THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 

 
March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 

 
TUESDAY, March 03, 2015 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 02533/13   Nancy Davis etc. et al. vs. Linda Stapf et al. 
     No. 00024/14   Kosmas Johns vs. RREF II SB Acquisitions, LLC et al. 
     No. 00436/14   Holly Oakman vs. State of Maryland (Submitted on Brief) 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00110/14   Icylyn J. Carter-Ford vs. Laura H. G. O'Sullivan et al., Trustees 
     No. 01421/14*  Tony R. Winters vs. Alissa M. Guzman 
     No. 00972/13   Wilson B. Reynolds, Jr. et al. vs. PNC Bank, National Association 
     No. 00489/14   Andrew Glenn vs. Maryland Department of Health and 
                       Mental Hygiene 
     No. 02346/13   Tyleen Cockrell vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00371/14   Larry Jerome Johnson vs. State of Maryland 
 
     *8-207(a) 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 

 
THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 

 
March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 

 
WEDNESDAY, March 04, 2015 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01647/13   CapitalSource Bank f/b/o vs. vs.  First Liberty National Bank 
     No. 01446/13   State of Maryland Department of the Environment et al. 
                     vs. V. Charles Donnelly et al. 
     No. 01085/13   Board of County Commissioners of Calvert County, Maryland 
                      vs. V. Charles Donnelly et al. 
     No. 00223/14   ZBest Limousine Services, Inc. vs. Michael C. Thompson 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00255/14   Dana Hamm vs. Prince George's County Board   of Education 
     No. 00264/14   Brian Files vs. Denise K. Finstad 
     No. 01507/13   Wayne A. Robertson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00712/14   Tracey L. Adkins vs. Peninsula Regional Medical Center 
     No. 00458/14   Henry Brabham, Jr. vs. State of Maryland 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 
 

THURSDAY, March 05, 2015 
 

 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00323/14   Eddie Lee Savage, Jr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00159/14   Tracey Orange vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00109/14   Staffing Alternatives, Inc. vs. Marilyn Saunders 
     No. 00430/14   Alexander Schoen vs. Jeffrey Coats et ux. 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00433/14   Michael Harper et ux. vs. Timothy Smith et ux. 
     No. 00254/14   Mohammed Aslam Kahn vs. John S. Burson et al. 
                      Substitute Trustees 
     No. 02632/13   Ram B. KC vs. Mohan Thapa et al. 
     No. 00418/14   Cynthia Parlato Lango vs. Terry Norman Lango 
     No. 00389/14   Chukuemeka Okoro vs. Maryland Department of the Environment 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 

 
March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 

 
FRIDAY, March 06, 2015 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00691/14   Karyn Pettaway vs. Feldman ENT Group, P.C. et al. 
     No. 00904/14*  Edward R. Hostetter, Jr. vs. Michelle M. Hostetter 
     No. 01399/14*  Erika Lyn Menditch-Dupper vs. Noah Philip Menditch 
     No. 00296/14   Lisa D. Bolognino vs. Lemek LLC d/b/a Panera Bread et al. 
 
     *8-207 (a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 02009/13**Edward C. Willis, et al. vs. 1422 Bloomingdale Road, LLC 
     No. 01653/14**Edward C. Willis vs. 
                      Board of Appeals of Queen Anne's County 
     No. 00358/14**Injured Workers' Insurance Fund vs. 
                      Subsequent Injury Fund et al. 
     No. 01258/14**Baltimore County, Maryland vs. 
                      Subsequent Injury Fund et al. 
     No. 00503/14   Cowpens, LLC vs. Baltimore City Department of Housing 
                       and Community Development 
     No. 00330/14   Community Volunteer Fire Co. Inc. of vs. vs. 
                      Washington County Board of County   Commissioners 
     No. 00862/14   Nathaniel A. Hayes, Jr. vs. Patricia Deanne Oliver 
 
 **Consolidated Cases 
                           
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 
 

MONDAY, March 09, 2015 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00111/14**Amir & Associates, Inc. et al. vs. PNC Bank, N.A. 
     No. 01849/14**Amir & Associates, Inc. et al. vs. 
                      PNC Bank, National Association 
     No. 00913/14   Donzell Marcus Sellman vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00590/14   Andrew Niebler et al. vs. 
                      County Council for Montgomery County   Maryland et al. 
     No. 00586/14   Parkway Swirnow, Inc. et al. vs. 
                      Board of Liquor License Commissioners for Baltimore City 
 
 **Consolidated Cases 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00656/14   Freeland Community Association et al. vs. HZ Properties LLC 
     No. 00406/14   Shanika D. Crafton vs. Elliot Dackman et al. 
     No. 00897/14   Andrew J. Pyon vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01053/14   In Re:  Qoyasha D. 
     No. 00690/13   Paul Aikens vs. State of Maryland 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 
 

TUESDAY, March 10, 2015 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00531/14   Matthew B. Rose vs. Maunda Williams 
     No. 00494/14   Efrain Taylor vs. State of Maryland 
      
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00426/14   Kendell Langley vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00514/14   Brethren Mutual Insurance Company vs. Frederick Mark Gross 
     No. 00526/14*  Kelly Cowan vs. Scott Cowan 
     No. 00504/14   Gerard P. Uehlinger vs. 
                      American International Specialty Lines   Insurance Co. 
     No. 00477/14   Karen Davis vs. Maryland State Department of Education 
                      Office of Child Care 
 
     *8-207(a) 
                           
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 

March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 
 

WEDNESDAY, March 11, 2015 
 

 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00530/14   Clifford Cain, Jr. vs. Midland Funding LLC 
     No. 00856/14   Lonnie E. Washington vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01096/14* In Re:  Dany Ismael Garcia H. 
                      Charlene Macario Garcia (Guardian) 
     No. 00465/14   David Thomas Peaks vs. Prince George's County Police 
                      Department et al. 
     No. 00491/14   Walter Pozzo vs. CSX Transportation, Inc. 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01697/13   James Sampson vs. Victoria M. Basso 
     No. 00798/14   Efrem Z. Johnson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00460/14   In Re:  Kevin T. 
     No. 00701/14   Donald P. Tallmadge vs. K-C Building Association of 
                       Bowie, Inc. 
     No. 00496/14   Balfour Beatty Infrastructure, Inc. vs. 
                      Rummel, Klepper & Kahl, LLP 
                           
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 

 
March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 

 
THURSDAY, March 12, 2015 

All cases submitted on brief 
 

 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 01100/14   Arraheem Dedmon vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02074/11   Johnny Butler vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01600/14*  In Re:  Christopher C. 
     No. 00387/14   Mariela Valderrama vs. Eden Brook Condominium Council of 
                      Unit Owners 
     No. 01227/14   David Michael Horrell vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00287/14   Edward J. Meros vs. Maryland State Board of Physicians 
     No. 00249/14   Nathan C. Rogers vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01307/14   In Re:  Tyrone B. 
     No. 00432/14   Tuson Reese vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00848/14   Anthony Robinson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02074/11   Johnny Butler vs. State of Maryland 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 00451/14   Aman Thakur vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01102/14   Terrell P. Conway, Sr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00549/14   Anthony Preston vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00409/14   Darius Sheppard vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00515/14   David Rohrs vs. St. Joseph Medical Center, Inc. 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
     No. 00501/14   Imeh Renee Okon vs. Thomas P. Dore et al. vs. 
     No. 00122/14   Barrington Sweeney vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00854/14   Lamar Maurice Williams vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00564/14   Zeshan Mustafa vs. Carrie Ward et al.  Substitute Trustees 
     No. 00659/14   Tyrese Jackson vs. State of Maryland 
                           
 
 
 
 

 
THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 

 
March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 

 
FRIDAY, March 13, 2015 

All cases submitted on brief 
 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00870/14   Randy H. McPeak vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00636/14   Paul B. Bakker vs. Kimberly Anne Pryce 
     No. 00221/14   Jeffrey Manas vs. Time Payment Corporation 
     No. 00578/14   Eugene Hankerson vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00551/14   Timothy Kevin Locklear vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00818/14   Michael Fisher vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01154/14   Patrick Cornelius McCormick vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00768/14   In Re:  Tae'za W. 
     No. 00955/14   In Re:  Jai M. 
     No. 00462/14   In Re:  Wendy L. 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01842/14* In Re:  Julieana G. D. 
     No. 00464/14   In Re:  Gary T. 
     No. 02191/12   Barry Thomas a/k/a Ricky Thomas a/k/a Bally Thomas vs. 
                      State of Maryland 
     No. 01426/13   Michael David Brochu vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00440/13   Solita Harrington vs. Kaiser Foundation Health Plan of the 
                       Mid-Atlantic States Inc. 
     No. 01099/14   Roger K. Leggett vs. State of Maryland 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
     No. 00463/14   In Re:  Delonquay R. 
     No. 01164/14   Purnell Spencer vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00423/14   Anthony Williams vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02686/13   Clarence Cepheus Taylor, III vs. State of Maryland 
 
     *8-207(a) 
                           
 
 
 
 

 
THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 

 
March 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13, 16, 2015 

 
MONDAY, March 16, 2015 
All cases submitted on brief 

 
 
     Courtroom No. 1 
 
     No. 00212/14*  Randolph Vincent vs. Elizabeth David 
     No. 01076/14   Jeffrey D. France vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00828/14   George Tyler vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00783/14   Tommy Robinson vs. Sharon F. Weidenfeld et al. 
     No. 00677/14   Eduardo Espinosa, Jr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00607/14   Kevin Di Andre Wallace vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01757/14   Jamie Hancock vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00876/14   Alexander D. Stevens vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00332/14   Trevor Smith vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00595/14   Trenton Robinson vs. State of Maryland 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
     Courtroom No. 2 
 
     No. 01727/14*  In Re:  Afua K., Joshua K. and Abigael K. 
     No. 00809/14   Leo Darrell Byrd, Jr. vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00990/14   Gregory Van Cooper vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00734/14*  Tr Lance Contee vs. Shimikia J. Cook 
     No. 01027/14   Jonathon Frank Murphy vs. State of Maryland 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
     No. 01309/12   Joseph Barnes vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00613/14   Adrian Kmar Waters vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 01228/14   Marcus J. Nickens vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 00670/14   Anthony B. Hopkins vs. State of Maryland 
     No. 02756/13   Carl Lester Glen vs. State of Maryland 
 
     *8-207(a) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 
 
 
 
 

 Pursuant to Maryland Rule 8-522(a), I hereby direct that oral argument in the month 

of March be limited to 20 minutes per side, subject to the discretion of the hearing panel to 

allow additional argument, not exceeding a total of 30 minutes per side. 

 

       Chief Judge’s signature appears on 
       original Administrative Order 
 
 
 
Dated:  January 29, 2015        
 
 
 
 
 



 
 NOTE: Although every effort is made to ensure that the following information is up-to-date, last minute changes to the 
schedule may be required. To confirm information listed on this schedule, please contact the Clerk's Office at 
410-260-1450. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHEDULE 
 

 IN THE COURT OF SPECIAL APPEALS 
 
 MARCH 02, 03, 04, 05, 06, 09, 10, 11, 12, 13 and 16, 2015 
 
 
 

On the day of argument, counsel are instructed to register in the Office of the 

Clerk no later than 9:00 a.m.  The Court is located at 361 Rowe Boulevard, in the 

Robert C. Murphy Courts of Appeals Building.  After March, 2015, the Court will 

recess until April, 2015. 

 

 

Gregory Hilton 
Clerk 


